UNION TOWNSHIP - WARREN COUNTY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES - Regular Meeting - May 20, 2024

<u>CALLING THE MEETING TO ORDER:</u> The regular meeting of the Union Township Board of Trustees was called to order by President of the Board, Chris Koch on Monday, 5/20/24 at 6:00 p.m. at the Union Township Building. Trustees in attendance: Fred Vonderhaar, Chris Koch, & Rhonda Cockerham. The prayer was led by Mrs. Cockerham. Mr. Vonderhaar led everyone in The Pledge of Allegiance.

<u>PUBLIC SPEAKER(S)</u>: Barb Aberlin asked if there was any update on the previous zoning issue on Dry Run Road, which there was none at this time.

POLICE SUMMARY: Deputy Morgan had nothing to report.

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Mr. Sandlin said he had a quote for five new "Slow - Children at Play" signs for the Highland Park area in the amount of \$612.00. Mr. Vonderhaar made a motion to accept this quote, seconded by Mrs. Cockerham. The motion was carried by all "yeas". Mr. Sandlin stated his department was working on the cemeteries for the Memorial Day services.

CHIEF'S REPORT: Chief Napier presented hose replacement costs to the Board. Mr. Koch made a motion to accept the hose quote from Vogelpohl Fire Equipment in the amount of \$15,191.51, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar. The motion was carried by all "yeas". Chief Napier mentioned he is finalizing plans for Memorial Day. Chief Napier said he has a meeting with the City of South Lebanon on 5/24/24 to discuss upcoming events. He also mentioned the City of South Lebanon invited Union Township to participate in their Memorial Day ceremony. All Trustees agreed with any participation.

<u>FISCAL OFFICER'S REPORT:</u> The Fiscal Officer presented the bills to pay, fund status, cemetery deeds, etc. thru May 20, 2024. All were signed and approved by Mr. Vonderhaar, Mr. Koch, & Mrs. Cockerham. Mrs. Lamb stated Warren County Judges Loxley & Fischer want to attend the Union Township meeting on 8/5/24 for a small presentation.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u>: Mr. Vonderhaar made a motion to accept the minutes from the meeting held on 5/6/24, seconded by Mrs. Cockerham. The motion was carried by all "yeas".

Mrs. Cockerham made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Mr. Koch. The motion was carried by all "yeas".

Mr. Koch stated Mr. Sandlin and his department had done a great job on tornado clean-up on Shawhan Road. Mr. Koch said he attended a meeting that included the Warren County Humane Society, the Building & Zoning and Health Departments about the residence at 1937 Wood Road. A citation has been given to the resident and they are working on a resolution for this situation.

<u>ADJOURNMENT:</u> There being no further business, Mr. Koch made a motion, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar to adjourn the meeting at 6:28 p.m. The motion was carried by all "yeas". The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, June 3, 2024, at 6:00 p.m.